Shireoaks Parish Council
Minutes of the Meeting held on 14th January 2020 in Shireoaks Village Hall.
Present: 
Councillor B Ayton (Chair)
Councillors R Hauxwell, P Blagg, G Robinson, and A Henderson.
District Councillor Pressley.
M Welch (Clerk) 
There were four members of the public present.
Councillor Ayton explained that there was nothing to report on flooding as we were still waiting for the report.
Details of a meeting will be put on the emergency Facebook page when we have the flood report, it was suggested that this could possibly be the third Saturday in March
Julian Proudman attended and gave an update of RDS.  Councillors gave examples of other complaints and residents are urged to report issues to him.
There were reports of activity which has already been taken to planning, Julian will look into this and talk to planning.
Councillor Blagg asked if anyone had heard a hooter going off but nobody present had.
Rubbish was reported as being dumped by the big village name sign by the farmers field on Spring Lane and also by the electric sub-station.
01/20 Apologies for absence
Apologies were received from Councillors S Fielding and S MacDonald.  G Corrie has tendered his resignation as he has moved.
02/20 Declarations of Interest
[bookmark: _GoBack]Councillor Pressley declared an interest in RDS.
03/20 To approve the minutes of the meeting held 10th December 2019
The Minutes of the Meeting held on 10th December, copies of which had been previously circulated to members were confirmed as a true record and signed by the Chairman.

04/20 Matters Arising 
a) Vacancy on Council – Nothing further has been heard and there are now two vacancies.  Councillor Robinson asked for the Newsletter to state that they are voluntary positions.
b) Station Car Park – There will be a meeting tomorrow.
c) Cricket ground – A long discussion took place on the current situation relating to the cricket ground which is being dealt with by Bassetlaw District Council enforcement team.  The facilities for the playing of cricket, bowling and tennis should be available for community use.  
d) Monks Wood Estate (Bovis) –It has been reported that RMG are very much still active as agents and have no intention to resign until such a time as Bovis take back control.  As a result despite comments on social media, residents are still able to obtain the management packs required to move house as well as other administrative issues.
e) Defibrillators – There was nothing further to report.
f) RDS – This had already been discussed.
g) Entrances into the Village, Spring Lane and Shireoaks Road/Planting of bulbs and plants/Village - These are with Councillor Fielding and the County Council.
h) Clock – The clerk was asked to contact the clock repairer asking if the motors would future proof it or if we should look to modernise it.
i) CIL – this has to be spent+ in five years, the clerk will circulate the booklet again.
j) Handyman – The risk assessment has been circulated and it was agreed to discuss further when Councillor MacDonald is here.
k) Carnival – A meeting has been arranged for next Monday.  The clerk was asked to write to Glenn Corrie saying there is no problem with him presenting the accounts provided they have been submitted and approved by the carnival committee.
l) Signal Box – Councillor Pressley reported that there are a group of volunteers prepared to paint this and also that Stancliffe Homes are sponsoring the Friends of Shireoaks Station.
m) VE Day 2020 – This is 8th May 2020 and will be discussed further at the next meeting when Councillor Fielding is here.
05/20	New Business 
 a) Facebook – The page is up and councillors were asked to check if they like it.

 b) Change of use 39/39a Shireoaks Road – Planning permission has not been applied for.  Councillor Blagg proposed the clerk write to the owners asking if it is staying domestic and if so to confirm they have notified Planning.
 
 c) Newsletter – this was discussed and the vacancies, mowing and planting are to be included.
Councillor Robinson asked for the Newsletter article to read:- – If anyone is interested in forming a Cricket Club, Bowling Club or Tennis Club at the Shireoaks Cricket Ground (formerly the Steetley ground behind The Row) then please contact the Parish Council, these facilities are available for community use, this was agreed.
06/20	Planning
a) New Applications
19/01642/FUL Planning - Erect 27 Dwellings with New Access from Shireoaks Common and Associated Landscaping Works (Resubmission of P.A. 19/00611/FUL) Land South of Woodend Farm East of Shireoaks Common – The Parish Council objects to this application and reiterates its comments and reasons submitted in respect of previous applications for this site.

1.     Shireoaks Parish Council oppose this new development on the following grounds.      Village identity was added to Neighbourhood Plan after wide and prolonged consultation in the village.  Only the A57 would divide us from Gateford.  The Parish Council supports the views of local residents that they do not wish to see more new large developments in the village.  They do not wish to see their village overdeveloped.  Over 90% of residents, who completed a Neighbourhood plan questionnaire in 2013, said they did not want any more developments in the village. (A copy of the results of the questionnaire can be provided on request). 
2.The NEW Draft Bassetlaw Plan states objectives are a) “Manage the scale and location of development to support a balanced pattern of growth across urban and rural areas.” b) “Conserve the District’s distinctive historic built and natural environments” c) “Promote Rural Bassetlaw as a living and working landscape, where new development responds to local needs and opportunities, and protects the intrinsic character of the countryside.” d) “ensure villages grow at rates and scale commensurate to their defined roles” Shireoaks is thought to be in the countryside with its canal and woodlands. It has a conservation area in the village. This is the attraction of living in Shireoaks. Residents want to conserve that feeling and do not want to see any more large-scale development in the village. Groups like The Canal Trust and Friends of Woodlands are working endlessly to conserve the nature around the village. This location is the only open space separating us from Worksop itself. 3.    There are already flooding issues of concern to the Parish this has been borne out by the recent flooding event.  We consider that the new development will exacerbate the current situation. If the NEW Bassetlaw Draft Plan “seek to mitigate the effects of climate change” then destroying wildlife areas is not the answer.
4.    The Parish Council is also aware of other developments within a few miles from this one.  There is therefore a risk of over development which would again contribute to the above and cause more flooding in the village.  Some of the other sites are far more suitable for housing. 5.    The infrastructure is inadequate to support another housing development and there is already sufficient housing in this village. For instance St Luke’s School will not have enough places for yet more houses, or maybe not even for the houses currently being built. More finances would need to be allocated to this school from the developers to meet this need. 6.   There is only 1 road through the village divided by a busy railway crossing, which is also constricted in front of Shireoaks Row by parked cars, sometimes on both sides. Another development of this scale will create too much additional traffic. Regular queues of traffic stand at the railway crossing when the gates are down.  These queues can stretch as far as Church Corner on one side and Monks Way on the other side. 7.    Before the application is approved, the parish council would like the planning committee to take a look at the design and position of the entrance to this application. it is sited only about one hundred metres from the A57 roundabout. This will make an extra 4 entries onto Shireoaks Common within the space of ½ mile. We are very interested in highway comments with regards to safety coming from the A57 and support the need for a right-turn lane and the need for the speed limit of 30mph to be moved to the roundabout as they suggest. They also advocate refuges to prevent overtaking through the junction in the interest of highway safety. There are constant accidents/incidents in and around this A57 roundabout with cars coming too fast from there. Some vehicles ending up in ditches on Shireoaks Common. 8.    The NEW Bassetlaw Draft Plan also acknowledges that there is a significant increase in the numbers of residents over 65 which is also reflective of national trends. This is quite apparent in the residents of Shireoaks. Therefore more large houses are not the types and mix of new homes required. 9.    The NEW Bassetlaw Draft Plan stated that its purpose “is not to override or replace Neighbourhood Plans”. Shireoaks Plan was completed with residents help and they feel that their efforts and comments are truly ignored by Bassetlaw Planning Department.
b) Decisions 
There were no decisions.
07/20 Reports from County and District Councillors
District Councillor Pressley reported on the signal box and the number of station users which has dropped slightly.
The company developing Vesuvius has gone bankrupt.
Western Power will be doing the repairs on 23rd January.
Councillor Pressley will report the cricket ground again.
08/20 Finance
	Balanced to statements as at 31.12.19
	
	
	

	
	Nat West Current
	
	
	£5,619.95

	
	Nat West Reserve
	
	
	£5,716.37

	
	Nationwide Clock Fund
	
	
	£894.52

	
	
	
	
	
	£12,230.84

	
	
	
	
	
	

	The following Cheques are still unpresented
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	 

	Payments received since last meeting
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	£0.00

	The following are to pay this meeting
	
	
	

	
	
	D Gower
	
	
	£469.45

	
	
	HMRC
	
	
	£64.20

	
	
	M Welch
	
	
	311.1

	
	
	SWHL
	
	
	£400.00

	
	
	M Welch
	
	
	£47.22

	
	
	V Hall
	
	
	£22.00

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	£1,313.97

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	Total of all outstanding cheques
	
	
	£1,313.97

	After the above movements the balances will be:
	
	

	
	Nat West Current
	
	
	£4,305.98

	
	Nat West Reserve
	
	
	£5,716.37

	
	Nationwide Clock Fund
	
	
	£894.52

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	TOTAL FUNDS HELD
	
	
	£10,916.87

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Of which Firework balance is
	
	
	£2,264.32

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Remaining Parish Council funds
	
	
	£8,652.55

	
	
	
	
	
	

		
	
	
	
	


c) Precept – The clerk gave the figures for precept based on last years figures. This will be discussed at the 
next meeting,
d) Donation to war memorial clock fund – Councillors agreed not to do this.
e) Bank Accounts - The clerk reported that following enquiries NALC had suggested Unity First Bank 
and that the Co-op also do accounts for Parish Councils.  Councillors asked if the Nat West could be contacted 
to see if they offer a suitable account.



09/20 	Emergency Matter
Flooding – this had already been discussed.  It was agreed that the next meeting for flooding should be after we have received the report.
10/20 Correspondence
Correspondence has been circulated.
11/20	Members reports and exchange of information on matters of concern.
Councillor Robinson reported accumulation of roadside litter on Shireoaks Common from the A57 roundabout, Spring Lane and Steetley Lane.
The street lights on Shireoaks Road have not yet been repaired, it was reported that work is scheduled to take place on 23rd January.
Councillor Hauxwell reported that there are pot holes on Spring Lane and the A57.
Councillor Blagg asked if Mark could catch the moles near the winding wheels.
12/20	Date of next meeting
Tuesday 11th February 2020
The meeting closed at 9.30pm.
